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            board of selectmens 
MEETING MINUTES

   Wednesday, October 21, 2015
         Swampscott, MA 01907
Called to Order: A meeting of the Swampscott Board of Selectman was held at the Swampscott High School, 200 Essex Street, Swampscott, Mass at 7:00P.M.
Attendance:  Chairman, Naomi Dreeben, Vice Chair, Laura Spathanas, Selectman John Callahan,  Peter Spellios, and Thomas G. Younger, Town Administrator. 
Public Hearing:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Callahan to open the Public Hearing for a Common Victualler’s License under the provisions of Chapter 138, Section 15, Wine and Malt Beverages request from 43Arc, LLC, dba Craft Beer Cellar Swampscott , 450 Paradise Road,  Swampscott, Mass 01907  to be consumed on the premises as described as a one story building, 2 rooms, (storefront & stockroom ) with two bathrooms in stock room,  one entrance and one  exit open to the public in the storefront,  with one entrance/ one exit in the stock room where two doors separate the two rooms ; 2301 total square feet where the stock room is 551, square feet and storefront is 1750 square feet , no outdoor area, seconded by Selectman Spellios .

· No Abutters spoke.

· Scott Clausen, owner was present. Informed the Board his goal is to be open by the end of November, 2015. 

· See votes on the Board / Approved.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Spathanas to close the Public Hearing, seconded by Selectman Callahan 

Public Hearing: 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Callahan to open the Public Hearing for all parties interested in a request from 443 Essex Street, LLC, 443 Essex Street, Swampscott, Mass for an Earth Removal Permit to construct a 42 Unit Condominium project by Patrowicz Land Development and Parsons & Faia, Inc, seconded by Selectman Spathanas.  Selectman Spellios recused himself from the above topic. 
Discussion: 
Selectman Dreeben asked about the how long the blasting will take and how it will affect the abutters, and is it controlled by the Fire Department. Selectman Dreeben is concerned for the neighbors during this construction. 
Selectman Callahan asked about the times of day work might be done / Everyday from 10-2PM including blasting. 

· All abutter’s homes will be inspected prior to work being started. 

· Residents spoke on the disruption if there would be any during the project, 

· Pre-blasting survey has been completed. 

· Abutter notified prior to blasting 

· No contamination on site has been confirmed by the owner of project.

· Homeowners own Insurance Bond will protect them if needed. 

· Amount of estimated material to be blasted is approximately fifteen thousand cubic feet with the possibility of some of the material to be used on site. 
· Resident Richard Smullen questioned the project and is not in support of it. Mr. Smullen commented that he believes since the former site used to be a contractor/ dealer’s yard there is still contamination at the site. 
· A resident inquired when the blasting would start / No specific schedule has been set needs to be worked out the Fire Department.  

· Parking garage was discussed.

· Water run off was discussed.

 Open Discussion on Board & Commission:
· Website should have the Boards mission statement and or charge on for viewing. 

· Roles of the Liaisons should be added to the website. 

· Committee charts will be revised and ready for viewing the first week of November.  
· Appointments of non-regulatory Board and Committee members at the November 16, 2016 meeting. 
· Selectman Dreeben suggested all volunteer applications be sent to the Chair of that Board, with a request to be invited to that Board or Committee’s meeting and then to attend a Board of Selectmen’s meeting. Selectman Dreeben spoke on updating new appointments and re-appointments should be done by one centralized person whether it is the Personnel Department or the Administrative Assistant. 
· Selectman Dreeben suggest that a letter be sent, follow-up with an e-mail and then a phone call. 
· Selectman Spellios discussed some other suggestions.  Selectman Spellios suggested using the same system that the Town Clerk, Sue Duplin has for contacting Town Meeting members. Selectman Spellios stated that there is a process in place and we should stay with the current systems maybe with slight changes. 
· Selectman Spathanas asked about the timeline to contact members and the appointment of all members should be. 
· Selectman Callahan suggested letting the Chairman of the Boards contact their own members regarding those members staying on the Board. 
Votes of the Board:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Callahan to approve a wine and malt beverage license to be sold off premises to 43Arc, LLC dba Craft Beer Cellar, 450 Paradise Road, Swampscott, Mass, seconded by Selectman Spathanas. 
The Board voted three to one on a motion by Selectman Spathanas to approve the request from 443 Essex Street, LLC for an Earth Removal Permit to construct a 42 unit Condominium Project, seconded by Selectman Callahan. Selectman Spellios opposed the motion. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Spathanas to approve the 5th annual Chabad of the North Shore Family Fun 5K/Chanukah Party in Swampscott to be held on Sunday, December 3, 2015 starting at 10AM, seconded by Selectman Callahan.  

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Spathanas to approve a Swampscott-Nahant Lacrosse Board displaying open registration for the 2016 season at Phillips Park through January 15, 2016, seconded by Selectman Spellios. 
Selectman Callahan was concerned about over lapping signs. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Callahan to approve to reduce the bond for the Atlantic Crossing Project from $360,000 to $133,250, seconded by Selectman Spathanas.
New & Old Business:
Selectman Spellios suggested a packet be made for new businesses/ landlords on where to go, what to do. Town’s procedures, regulations and opportunities in the community. Mr. Tom Younger, Town Administrator will complete by the spring of 2016.  
Selectman Spellios suggested a welcoming package for new residents. Mr. Tom Younger will complete in spring of 2016.
Selectman Callahan asked when ERAC and the Dust Study Report would be on a future agenda. 

Mr. Thomas Younger, Town Administrator suggested an Open House / Fair so the community can get some knowledge of our Boards and Committees. 

Town Administrator’s Report:

Thomas G. Younger, Town Administrator spoke on the following items: 
· Town Meeting Articles to be emailed to the Board.
· Beach Marker’s update.

· Building Inspector leaving in December 2015, job opening has been posted.

· Left signal out of CVS on Paradise Road – will speak to Gino Cresta/ DPW Director.

· Flashing light at Stetson-will speak with Gino Cresta, DPW Director. 

· Co-generator unit-$60K savings per year.

· Full time Veterans Officer / Regional System.

· Senior Center and High School working on responsibility’s between both Departments for care of the buildings. 
· Sidewalk repair letter / thanked the DPW Department. 

· Free ice skating rink on Town Hall on December 12, 2015 and December 13, 2016.

 Selectman’s Time: 

Selectman Dreeben spoke on the upcoming Machon re-use forum to be held on November 10, 2015, at 7PM at the Swampscott High School.  Selectman Dreeben spoke on the upcoming meeting to discuss use of the property at Marian Court College with the Sister of Mercy’s to be held on October 28, 2015, public invited. Selectman Dreeben spoke of the upcoming school play. 
Selectman Spathanas spoke on the last farmer’s Market, the upcoming Halloween parade and the Love of Swampscott and the Harbor Festival.
Adjournment: 
The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Spellios to adjourn the meeting seconded by Selectman Callahan. 

By Attest:  
Maureen Shultz, 
Board of Selectman  

